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Summer has 
officially begun! 
Summer at Trinity means 
a different weekly 
schedule and weeks 
filled with mission 
trips, Summer Camps, 
VBS, fellowships and 
many ways to belong, 
become and be.  As I 
write this article our 
youth are preparing to 
go to Denver on their 

summer mission trip, our 
summer camps are in 
full swing, and our adults 
are preparing for trips for 
disaster relief in Western 
North Carolina and work 
with our partnership 
in Kentucky.  We have 
begun our Wednesday 
night discipleship class 
using the series “The 
Chosen” to prompt 
gospel conversations.  
You can join us any 
Wednesday night in 
the Fellowship Hall at 

Sweeten Our July 6 Cookout, Bring a Dessert to Share!
As we gather for our One Worship Sunday Cookout on July 6, we’re 

asking everyone to bring a sweet treat—cookies, brownies, bars, 
or their favorite dessert—to share with the church family. Simply 
drop off your contribution in the Fellowship Hall kitchen Sunday 
morning before the meal. Your generosity helps make our time 

together even more delicious and memorable!

General Church Announcements   Pg 4- 5
Preschool and Children's News    Pgs 6-7
Missions       Pgs 8-11
Senior Adults      Pgs 12
Discipleship       Pg 13
ROC        Pgs 14-15

We’re currently in the midst of redesigning our newsletter. While the 
layout may look a little different, all the same information is still here, 
just presented in a more reader-friendly, flowing format. Use the table of 
contents to easily find what you’re looking for.

TABLE OF CONTENTS:
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6:00 p.m. for this time of 
fellowship and study.

No doubt many of you 
will be traveling some this 
summer and spending 
time with family and 
friends.  What a gift it is to 
be able to have a break 
in the routine and have 
some time to recreate, 
reflect and rest.  I hope 
that you can enjoy such 
moments this summer.  
Those moments are a gift 
from God and a reminder 
that we are more than 
what we do for a living 
or what we can create.   
Remember to give God 
thanks for such moments 
in life. 

As we begin the summer, 
let me remind you to 
make sure and give 
each other attention.  If 
you miss someone for 
a few weeks at church, 
check on them and let 
them know you miss 

seeing them.  Be faithful 
in gathering for worship 
when you are in town and 
stay consistent in your 
giving as you always do.  
Finally, let the summer 
be a time when you try 
something new at church.  
Join a Sunday School 
class, participate in 
discipleship, use the ROC, 
participate in a recreation 
event, join the choir or go 
on a mission trip. 
 
Finally, let me remind you 
about our ONE WORSHIP 
SUNDAY on July 6.  We 
will have only a 10:30 a.m. 
worship that day and we 
will go to the Fellowship 
Hall following worship for 
a “July 4” cookout.  Plan 
to be with us for this time 
of worship and fellowship 
if you are in town during 
that holiday weekend.

- Dr. Jeff Roberts

Dr. Jeff Roberts | Senior Pastor | jroberts@tbcraleigh.com
4815 Six Forks Road | Raleigh NC 27609 | 919-787-3740 | tbcraleigh.com
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To TBC Members Rebekah and Chris Ramlow, Ruth 
and Elliott upon the passing of Rebekah's grandmother, 
Ruth and Elliott's great-grandmother Dortha "Dot" 
Chappell of Clemmons, NC, on Wednesday, June 4th.

To family and friends upon the passing of  TBC Member 
Marion Herndon, of Raleigh, NC, on Tuesday, June 3rd.

To TBC Members Clarence & Janine Coleman, Chelsea 
Coleman and Chloe Coleman upon the passing of 
Janine's mother, Chelsea and Chloe's grandmother 
Nancy Hicks of Lawrenceville, VA, on Sunday, June 1st. 

Our columbarium, home to 312 granite niches nestled 
between the Chapel and Fellowship Hall, has served 
Trinity since 2008 (expanded in 2020). There are 149 
spots still open (each holds two urns) at $2,000 each 
(engraving included). We also offer a free sprinkle 
garden for scattering ashes, 2×9 memorial plaques 
for $500, and memorial bricks for $150. If you’d like to 
learn more or reserve a niche, plaque, or brick, please 
contact Jan Brown, our financial administrator.

CHRISTIAN SYMPATHIES

DID YOU KNOW?

Lauren Miller – Baptism

Doug Wilkerson - Statement

WELCOME TO TRINITY

The Nominating Committee is beginning enlistment for the 
2025-2026 church year. Please consider serving and sharing in 

the wonderful work of our church!
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July 6 - Deacon of the Week
Elbert Edwards, native of Anderson, SC, and has been 
a member of TBC since 2018. He and his wife Maryann 
have 3 children Brian Edwards, Ross Edwards, and 
DeAnna Rothgeb. He is a retired Financial Analyst/
Adm Operations Mgr. with IBM. Elbert is a deacon 
for A3C4 SS Class along with Ben Harrell, and Jesse 
Rhinehart. He also serves SS Opening Leader, SS 
Care Group Leader, Substitute SS Teacher, Tellers 
Committee, & Building & Grounds Committee.

June 29 – Deacon of the Week
Jeff Hall, native of Elizabethtown, NC, has been a 
member of TBC since 2001. He and his wife Jen have 
2 children, Logan Hall (Kaitlyn), and Kayla Hall. Jeff 
is a WEB Developer/Owner of Webpress. He is a 
deacon for A4C3 SS Class along with Lee Northcutt 
and Stewart Price. He also serves as Usher, RBA 
Basketball Coach, Security Team, Recreation 
Committee, & Golf Tournament Director. 
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This year’s VBS mission focus was close to home. We 
partnered with Asheville Buncombe Community Christian 
Ministry (ABCCM) to support recovery efforts in western North 
Carolina, where communities are still deeply impacted by the 
devastation of Hurricane Helene.

ABCCM has faithfully served their mountain community since 
1969, but in the wake of this disaster, they are stretched thin—
continuing critical ministries while helping neighbors rebuild, 
all while suffering significant loss themselves, including the 
flooding of their own storage facility.

So we stepped in to help—and what a response! Our goal 
was to raise $3,000, and by God’s grace and your generosity, 
we have already exceeded that goal, with a current total of 
$3469.63! (Donations will continue to be accepted through 
July In addition to financial support, we also collected much-
needed items for ABCCM’s Crisis and Jail Ministries. Thanks to 
your generosity, we were able to assemble care bags to send 

Praising God for a Joy-Filled VBS Week!

What a  joy-filled week we had at Vacation Bible School! We are 
so grateful for each family who brought their children to be part 
of this special week. It was a blessing to watch hearts open to the 
truth of God’s Word and see kids discover that they are seen, 
known, and loved by God.

Throughout the week, we held tightly to our theme verse: “Glorify 
the Lord with me; let us exalt His name together.” – Psalm 34:3

And that’s exactly what we did—through worship, Bible stories, 
crafts, games, and conversations rooted in the Gospel.

We give heartfelt thanks to our incredible team of volunteers—
your servant hearts brought Scripture to life. Your faithfulness 
reflects God's call on our life to share His Good News.

We also celebrate our Mission Project: 
Helping Our Neighbors in the Mountains
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To My Incredible VBS Lead Team,

Thank you for making this week not only possible—but 
powerful. Your planning, prayers, flexibility, and faith turned 
VBS into something truly special. You showed up with joy, 
served with heart, and made sure every detail pointed kids to 
Jesus. I’m so grateful for each of you. We did it—together!

“I thank my God every time I remember you.” – Philippians 1:3

to this vital ministry—bags filled with daily essentials to bless 
individuals reentering the community after incarceration. These 
small but powerful gifts will offer hope, dignity, and a reminder 
that they are not forgotten.

Thank you for a week filled with faith, friendship, and fun. Thank 
you for being part of something so special.  As we wrap up an 
amazing week, we ask that you continue to pray for the children 
who were with us during VBS. Pray that the truths they heard will 
take root in their hearts, that they would know how deeply loved 
they are by God, and that they would continue to grow in faith 
long after this week is over.

Thank you for being part of what God is doing in the lives of 
these precious young ones!
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For Trinity's Build Days with Habitat for 
Humanity: Saturday, July 12 and Saturday Aug. 2. 
(8:15am-3:30pm) Coordinator: Jen Hall 

Can you join our team to partner with other 
congregations to build the Beloved Community 
at Old Poole Place in Raleigh? No construction 
experience is necessary. Habitat has site 
supervisors who are skilled at teaching people 
how to build. You must be 16 years old to 
volunteer with Habitat. 

Can you help provide lunch? Can you collaborate 
with some other congregations to feed the 
construction volunteers that day? If so, please 
email Jen Hall (Jenhall0517@gmail.com).

To sign-up scan the QR codes here.

Mission Dates to Remember

For Hurricane Helene Relief 
please contact Steve Isaacs 
at izzykosher@gmail.com or 
information or to sign up.

For national missions, please 
contact Stephanie Johnson at 
stephanie.johnson1@hotmail.com or 
sign-up on the member portal.

*Deadline for New Orleans is 
July 13

Habitat for Humanity Adult Work Days

HURRICANE HELENE RELIEF

July 20-26 Sep 21-27

Oct 19-25 Nov 2-8

NATIONAL MISSIONS

 June 28-July 4  Hayesville, NC

 August 16-23  Kentucky

 September 13-19  New Orleans

 November 16-23  Kentucky 
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On June 9-13, a team from Trinity Baptist Church 
spent time in the Boone area working with 
Baptists on Mission. In addition to making repairs 
to homes, they worked at Rutherwood Baptist 
Church as renovations were being done to house 
teams coming to the area for Hurricane Helene 
Relief. The Pastor said when he arrived four years 
ago, he walked the hallway underneath the 
sanctuary praying for God to once again fill the 
rooms with people. While he imagined the prayer 
would be answered by an increase in people 
attending Sunday School, his prayer is being 
answered by volunteers coming to meet the 
needs of people in the community in the name 
of Christ. Trinity will continue sending teams in 
the coming months. Will you be an answer to the 
Pastor’s prayer? 

Hurricane Helene Relief
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Ministry Partner Needs

North Raleigh Ministries 

SHELVES ARE EMPTYING!
Canned Fruit, Pasta Sauce, 
Flour, Pancake Mixes, Syrup, 
Jelly, Cereal,
Breakfast Items, Peanut Butter

Supplies Always Needed:
Jelly, Canned Vegetables, 
Paper Towels, Personal Hygiene 
Products, Cleaning Products

Raleigh Rescue Mission

Waterproof Zippered Twin-
size Mattress Protectors, White 
Twin Sheet Sets,  Men’s White 
Undershirts XL & 2XL, 2T-3T Pull 
Ups with Velcro Sides,  Razors & 
Shave Gel for M&F

Use this QR Code

Trinity's RRM Amazon 
Wish List ($20 or 
less) OR Please leave 
donations in the B200 
RRM Bin

LUNCH AND LEARN

Wednesday, July 9th
Fellowship Hall, 10:30am-1:00pm

Bring a sandwich. Drinks and dessert furnished
 

Topic: Seeing Clearly Through the Years
Speaker: Dr. Daniel Bennett, Retina Specialist 

Are you curious about the normal changes to your vision 
as you age? This presentation will provide you with 

the knowledge and tools to navigate common vision 
concerns and maintain healthy vision throughout your 

adult life. Family members of loved ones with vision 
challenges would also benefit from this presentation. 
Sign up begins Sunday, June 15th on Hall B200 and 

outside the Bobbie Furr Class on Hall C300. 
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National Missions: Kentucky Missions Trip
August 16 - 23

This summer, we’re heading to the heart of Appalachia to 
serve alongside two remarkable ministries in Kentucky. 
Whether you’re handy with a hammer or love to cook and 
connect, there’s a place for you on this trip.

Building Hope with Light Community
Our Construction Team will roll up their sleeves with 
Only He Gets the Glory’s Light Community ministry. From 
framing and roofing to minor repairs, volunteers of all 
experience levels are needed to help refurbish homes and 
community spaces. It’s a tangible way to reflect Christ’s 
love by providing safe, decent housing for local families.

Team Lead: Mark Munday   |  919-410-9426

Feeding Souls at Lord’s Café
The Ministry Team will partner with Crossroads Community 
Baptist Church to run the Lord’s Café “to-go.” We’ll prepare 
and distribute free meals, then bring joy to a local nursing 
home with a spirited game of Bingo. This outreach offers 
practical nourishment and heartfelt fellowship—two 
simple acts with big impact.

Team Leads:
Brenda Lowrance   |  919-605-1609
Charla Peal   |  919-614-6322

Spaces are limited, if you feel called to serve, visit the 
Member Portal and look under “National Missions” to 
reserve your spot. Let’s share Christ’s hands and feet in 
Kentucky together!
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Seagrove Potters, Seagrove, NC
Friday, June 27 - 9:00am - 4:30pm

We will meet in the Fellowship Hall at 8:30am!

Let’s see pottery being made and how colors are 
incorporated into each piece.  We will visit 2 or 3 Potters 
before having lunch at Cagle Restaurant.  There will be 

time for shopping at each stop. Sign-up will be posted on 
the B-200 Hall beginning Sunday, June 15.
Trip Leader:  Anita Yeargin (919) -389-1299

SENIOR TRAVEL/EVENTS

Salemburg/Turkey
Monday, July 14 - 10:00am - 4:00pm

Be in Fellowship Hall by 9:30am

Want a great COUNTRY COOKING BUFFET lunch?  Come 
with us to Salem Pizza in Salemburg. After lunch we’ll 

go to Turkey to Elizabeth’s Pecan Farm and shop in the 
retail Store.  Sign-up will be posted on the B-200 Hall 

beginning Sunday, June 29.
Trip Leader:  Anita Yeargin (919)-389-1299

To access eBooks, you must have a TBC Library Card and 
request to be on the eBooks approved list. In order to use 
eBooks you will have to add the Libby by OverDrive app to 
your smartphone, tablet, laptop, desktop, or Kindle. If you 
need a TBC Library card or you need to be added to the 
eBooks list, you may call or email Ron Brown at 919-782-

3957 or rbrown0207@gmail.com for assistance.

DID YOU KNOW?
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Urgent Prayer and Volunteer Opportunity

 We have a significant need for Bible teachers within 
our age graded Sunday School.  Several teaching positions 
are open.   I pray you would seriously consider how God 
could use you this year in leadership.  
 We can offer several opportunities for you if you 
accept the challenge to guide our students in their faith:  1.  
You will find an encouraging group of fellow teachers and 
ministers to work with.   2.  You will be trained and supported 
with your studies.   3.  You will get to know some of the most 
talented and creative students/children in our community.   
4.  You will be able to share God’s love with some students 
that greatly need this love.  5. You will be helping parents as 
you partner with them in the faith development of their child.  
6.  You will discover the power and blessing of the Holy Spirit 
working in your life as you plan and study.
 Please consider letting God use you this year.  Contact 
me at kmetcalf@tbcraleigh.com  or 919-787-3740 if you have 
an interest or if God is working in your life.  I can put you in 
touch with the appropriate ministers, nominating committee 
members, or directors that are seeking volunteers.



1414

ROC Volunteers
MONDAY 
JUNE 30
9:00am - 12:00pm 
Frank Evans
12:00pm-3:00pm 
Pat Pierce 
Linda Perry 
3:00pm-6:00pm 
Alice Summerlin

TUESDAY 
JULY 01
9:00am - 12:00pm 
Moose 
Beaudreau
12:00pm-3:00pm 
Janice Scott
Steve Goodman
3:00pm-6:00pm 
Joy Blashaw

WEDNESDAY 
JULY 02
9:00am - 12:00pm 
Johnny Teal
12:00pm-3:00pm 
Betsy Thompson 
Carol Carroll
3:00pm-6:00pm 

VOLUNTEER 
NEEDED 

THURSDAY 
JULY 03
9:00am - 12:00pm 
Moose 
Beaudreau
12:00pm-3:00pm 
Sally Melvin
3:00pm-6:00pm 
Charla Peel

FRIDAY 
JULY 04

ROC CLOSED 
HAPPY 4TH OF 
JULY!

S A T U R D A Y ,  A U G  0 2 N D ,  9  A M
TBC Parking lot/ROC Entrance NH5K Route

3.2 miles  (or can break off and do a ~2-mile walk)

N E X T  W A L K
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MONDAY 
JULY 07
9:00am - 12:00pm 
Frank Evans
12:00pm-3:00pm 
Pat Pierce
Linda Perry
3:00pm-6:00pm 
Alice Summerlin

TUESDAY 
JULY 08
9:00am - 12:00pm 
Pat Nelson
12:00pm-3:00pm 
Hal Lowrance
3:00pm-6:00pm 
Tish Nabors

WEDNESDAY 
JULY 09
9:00am - 12:00pm 
Mike Newton
12:00pm-3:00pm 
Mark Wheeless
3:00pm-5:00pm 
Gary Mills

THURSDAY 
JULY 10
9:00am - 12:00pm 
Moose 
Beaudreau
12:00pm-3:00pm 
Pat Alman
Tricia McCoy
3:00pm-6:00pm 
Stephanie 
Tepper

FRIDAY 
JULY 11
9:00am - 12:00pm 
Wayne Hill
12:00pm-3:00pm 
Ron Kareiva
3:00pm-6:00pm 
ROC CLOSED

The following items are needed by July 20th for our 
Camp Create - Recycle Today. Save Tomorrow.
Please put in bin at the ROC desk or the bin outside 
the church office: Thank you!
a.   Brown paper towel tubes - 
b.   ALL sizes of brown boxes - Amazon type, or 
anything similar
c.  Brown paper that may be found in shipped boxes

D O N A T I O N S  N E E D E D  F O R  S U M M E R  C A M P !

N E X T  W A L K
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When you provide a check as payment, you authorize us either to use information 
from your check to make a one-time electronic fund transfer from your account 
or to process the payment as a check transaction. Trinity Times (USPS 006-883) 
is published every other week by Trinity Baptist Church, 4815 Six Forks Road, 
Raleigh, NC 27609. Periodical postage paid at Raleigh, NC. Postmaster: Send 
address changes to Trinity Times, 4815 Six Forks Rd., Raleigh, NC 27609

Connect with Trinity Baptist Church!

Stewardship
(YTD total through 5/31/2025) 
YTD General Funds Needs (Budget) $1,609,839.00
YTD Operating Receipts  $1,449,552.43
YTD Operating Expenses  $1,444,893.46

Scan the QR codes OR click the underlined titles!

TBC Social Media - All TBC Social Media Accounts

TBC Raleigh Events - View the newsletter & sign-ups for events!

TBC Social Media TBC Raleigh Events

STAFF CONTACT INFO

Jan Brown 
Financial Administrator 
janbrown@tbcraleigh.com

Bonnie Cole 
Ministerial Secretary 
bcole@tbcraleigh.com

Debbie Argento 
Ministerial Secretary 
dargento@tbcraleigh.com

Pastors

Support Staff

Sierra Mugg 
Communications Director 
sierramugg@tbcraleigh.com

Laury Holley 
ROC Director 
recreation@tbcraleigh.com

Charles Black 
Maintenance Coordinator 
cblack@tbcraleigh.com

Suzanne Holleman 
Weekday Director 
preschool@tbcraleigh.com 

Debbie Surface 
Weekday Preschool 

Rev. Wayne Rogers 
Organist

Ramona Green 
Pianist

Barbara Bowen 
Pianist 

Dr. G. Jeffery Roberts 
Senior Pastor 
jroberts@tbcraleigh.com 

Dr. Randy McKinney 
Missions & Senior Adults 
rmckinney@tbcraleigh.com

Rev. Steve Byers 
Worship & Music 
slbyers@tbcraleigh.com

Rev. Karen Metcalf Eickhoff 
Education & Discipleship 
kmetcalf@tbcraleigh.com

Rev. Spencer Good 
Administration 
sgood@tbcraleigh.com

Mrs. Katie Blackmon 
Children & Preschoolers 
kmedlin@tbcraleigh.com

Dr. Andy Jung 
Resident for Young Adults 
ajung@tbcraleigh.com

Rev. Taylor Miskel 
Student Ministry 
tmiskel@tbcraleigh.com

Mr. Drew Langdon 
Student Minister Intern 
dlangdon@tbcraleigh.com


